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February 3, 2014


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E


Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits an ordinance requesting approval for termination of the existing Elk Run Golf Course Lease, located at the King County Road Services Division Summit Pit property, to facilitate the sale of a portion of the Summit Pit property to the Tahoma School District.  Also included in this legislative transmittal package is an appropriation required to execute the lease termination.  Summit Pit is located at 27250 228th Ave SE  (alternately referred to as 22815 SE 272nd St) in Council District Nine. The Elk Run ownership has requested expedited review and Council action by April 1, 2014 to enable them to finalize operational plans for 2014.

This legislative action seeks approval of the lease termination and is recommended pursuant to the rationale and considerations provided in the Lease Termination Property Summary attached to this transmittal letter as Attachment A.  The attachment also provides additional information regarding the property.

This real property legislation adopts many of the standards and templates agreed to at the Joint Council-Executive Leases and Sales Lean event.  The few exceptions to the standards could not be implemented due to the timing of the negotiations, which were substantially complete prior to the Lean event.

This legislation also complies with the King County Strategic Plan goal of financial stewardship and the planning objective for the long-term sustainability of County services.



[bookmark: _GoBack]Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-296-0630.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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